
 

 

 Recommendation for Council Action 
Austin City Council Item ID 54128 Agenda Number 35. 

Meeting Date: 1/28/2016 Department: Austin Police Department 

Subject 
Approve execution of an amendment to the interlocal agreement with the University of Texas for the U.S. 
Department of Justice grant, funded program, Restore Rundberg, to add approximately 10 months to the term. 

Amount and Source of Funding 
No additional funding is available. 
Existing funds in the amount of $300,000 are available from the U.S. Department of Justice, Office of Justice 
Program Bureau of Justice Assistance through the Byrme Criminal Justice Innovation Program for the project period 
of October 1, 2012 - September 30, 2016. No match is required. 

Fiscal Note 
 
None required Notes: Grant period October 1, 2012 – September 30, 2016 

Purchasing Language:       

Prior Council Action: 

December 6, 2012 Authorize negotiation and execution of an interlocal agreement between the 
City of Austin and the University of Texas at Austin in the amount of $300,000 to cover the 
costs of research and evaluation for the City of Austin Byrne Criminal Justice Innovation 
Program over the 3-year grant period. 
The motion authorizing the negotiation and execution of an interlocal agreement between the 
City of Austin and the University of Texas at Austin was approved on consent on Council 
Member Spelman’s motion, Mayor Pro Tem Cole’s second on a 7-0 vote. 

For More Information: Brian Manley, APD Chief of Staff # 512-974-5030 
Council Committee, 
Boards and 
Commission Action: 

      

MBE / WBE:       

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 
 
This action will approve execution of an amendment to the interlocal between the City of Austin and the University 
of Texas at Austin to add approximately 10 additional months to the term. The current term of the interlocal is 
November 27, 2012 – November 26, 2015. The City received a one-year grant period extension with a new end date 
of September 30, 2016. The University of Texas at Austin has agreed to extend the term of the interlocal agreement 
and conclude their activities on September 30, 2016, with no additional funding beyond the original $300,000. 
 
 

 


